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Next Southglenn 
Civic Association 

Board Meeting
Wed., Sep. 17th, 7 p.m. 

at St. Tim’s

Linda’s Tid-Bits
Linda Nixon, Chairperson

	 Funfest night turned out so great. I want to thank 
everyone that came and enjoyed themselves. Thank 
you too, to all the wonderful Volunteers in our 
neighborhood. Special thanks to Kathleen & Tom, 
Gwen, Dorothy Mauro’s grandkids and the neigh-
borhood boys with the bouncy house. Our vendors 
really went above and beyond: Noodles & Company, 
Edible Arrangements, Whole Foods Southglenn, 
Dairy Queen, Qdoba, Great Clips, Snooze, Canvas 
and Cocktails, Boy Scouts Troop 632, Colorado Kids 
Camps, Arapahoe Sheriff Department and Bomb 
Squad, Littleton Fire and Rescue, and Littleton Hot 
Rods. You all helped make it a special night.
	 Don’t forget the kids are back to school be aware 
of the school zones - remember to look for the drop 
in speed limit and watch for more kids walking and 
biking. Enjoy the great summer weather we are hav-
ing! I just love it - enjoy it while it lasts.
	 Welcome all the new Volunteers that have stepped 
up to deliver the newsletters in the past couple of 
weeks. You’ve really helped us to strengthen our 
bench so we can get the newsletter out more quickly 
and without it being too burdensome for any one per-
son. To all volunteers that have been delivering for us 
already – thank you, thank you, thank you!
	 In place of our regular monthly Southglenn Civic 
Association meeting, we will be having an Open 
Forum night October 15th at St. Tim’s church at the 
corner of Clarkson Street and Dry Creek. Topics are 
still to be determined, so please let me know your 
thoughts and what you’d like to discuss or who we 
should consider inviting.

We Are on Facebook!
Like us on Facebook:

www.Facebook.com/SGCivicAssoc

Join us on Southglenn.Nextdoor.com

Open Forum
Linda Nixon

	 We have our annual Open Forum scheduled for October 15th. It will be 
at St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church (corner of Clarkson and Dry Creek) at 7 
pm. Topics and guests are still to be determined, so please email or call me 
if you have some suggestions. Linda Nixon, landsnixon@aol.com or (303) 
795-8083.

Southglenn Country Club has 
Shaky Financial Footing

Dale Rottschafer, Treasurer
	 On July 29th, the Southglenn Country Club Board of Directors held a 
meeting to discuss the financial conditions of the club. The Board currently 
consists of 1 Southglenn resident and 6 non-Southglenn residents. They 
started by reviewing historical memberships and revenues/budgets. As few 
as 4 years ago, the Club had 750 members and operated with a budget of 
$450,000 allowing the Club to make capital improvements annually. For 
2014, the Club has about 450 members and will operate with less than 
$300,000. No capital projects have been undertaken in the last 4 years. 
	 As for the current situation, the Board indicated the Club has experi-
enced an unexpected downturn in renewals. They indicated membership 
numbers are growing, albeit slowly, and the Club is conserving cash daily 
- especially with abnormally high levels of precipitation this year which 
has cut watering costs dramatically. At the time of the meeting, the Club 

had adequate funding to allow full 
operations through mid-August, but 
was concerned that without a cash 
infusion, the pool would close prior to 
Labor Day and the golf course could 
no longer be maintained. In early 
July the Club had asked members 
for a “voluntary assessment.” At the 
time of the meeting they had received 
funds from roughly 50 members. The 
Club has an outstanding unsecured 
note for the upgrade to the sprinkler 
system that occurred around 2008. 

SGCA Calendar of Events
Next Board Meeting: 

September 17th, 7 pm St. Tim’s
Open Forum: October 15th, 7 pm St. Tim’s

Southglenn Country Club Annual Meeting: November 12 @ SGCC
Volunteer Appreciation Dinner: November 19th
Holiday Lights/Decorations Contest: December
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Southglenn Civic Association 
PO Box 2024, Centennial, CO 80161-2024

OFFICERS:
Chairperson: Linda Nixon, 303-795-8083, landsnixon@msn.com
Vice-Chairperson: Susie Elmer, 720-629-4179, susieohle@yahoo.com
Secretary: Dora Cash, 303-794-8851, jim_dora_cash@yahoo.com
Treasurer: Dale Rottschafer, 303-761-4539, dalelrottschafer@hotmail.com
Historian: Sue Seitz, 303-798-1487, sseitz@du.edu
COMMITTEES:
CenCON: Theadus Duke, Dorothy Mauro
Membership: Linda Nixon
Newsletter Co-Editors: Chris Haller, Dale Rottschafer
BOARD MEMBERS:
Theadus Ann Duke: 303-794-5809
Chris Haller: 614-506-2892, christopherhaller@gmail.com
Dorothy Mauro: 303-798-2823, damauro@comcast.net

The Southglenn Reporter is published monthly by the Southglenn 
Civic Association. However, they skip the January issue.

News Articles
The deadline for news articles is the 20th of the month 

before the next month’s issue. Please email news articles to  
SGCivicAssoc@gmail.com. No endorsement of any product 
or service is implied or stated by its inclusion in the newsletter. 

Advertising
The deadline for advertisements is the 15th  

of the month for the next month’s issue.  

To place an ad, call Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499.
Email: getinfo@coloradolasertype.com 

To find ad rates and discounts, go to www.
ColoradoLasertype.com 

and click on the “Advertising Rates” link.
	 Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a 
recommendation or endorsement by the publisher or the civic association of the 
goods or services offered therein. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are 
those of the individual authors and not of the civic association or the publisher. 
Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors intend to provide any professional 
service or opinion through this publication. 

SOUTHGLENN CIVIC ASSOCIATION, INC.
$15 Annual Dues for Jan. 1, 2014-Dec. 31, 2014
To join and/or support the SGCA, the annual dues are $15.00

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Street Address: _________________________________________

City, State, Zip Code: _____________________________________

Email Address: __________________________________________ 

Phone: ________________________________________________
o	YES! I am willing to volunteer with SGCA. Call me with options.
o	I would like to receive the Reporter electronically 
Number of years living in Southglenn: _______
o	YES, please list my teen’s name in the 
	 Southglenn Reporter Teen Service Directory.
Here is the information (please check all that apply):
 			   Baby	 CPR 	 Pet 	 Lawn 	 Snow 
First Name & Last Initial:	 Sitting	 Certified	 Sitting	 Care	 Removal

_______________________	 o	 o	 o	 o	 o

Phone: __________________  Age: ______

First Name & Last Initial:

_______________________	 o	 o	 o	 o	 o

Phone: __________________ Age: ______

Make checks payable to Southglenn Civic Association (your cancelled 
check will be your receipt). Send this form and your check to:  
Southglenn Civic Association, PO Box 2024, Centennial, CO 80161. 
Please attach your ideas, comments and questions on a separate sheet.
Thank you for your involvement and support!

Fun Fest WINNERS!!!
Linda Nixon
	 These are people that won at the Raffle and Games ( a few 
names we did not catch). Thanks to everyone that participated in 
all the events:
	 Hula Hoop: Kids - Arley Stark; Adults - Stella Mahoney
	 Raffle - Robin Dickerhoof, Carolyn Douglas, Jenny Ford, 
Kokinos Family, Steph Maxey, Nikki O’Donnell, Adam Rose, 
Juanita Womack
	 Bike Parade - Connor Drielling, Kellan Dreilling, Piper 
Gamber, Zane Gamber
	 Gunny Sack Relay - Cole Christensen, Kassie Christensen, 
Jack Rottschafer, Wyatt Rottschafer, Noah Stark
Congratulations to all of you that won!

Bumper Crops this Summer
Dale Rottschafer
	 Do you have an abundance of apples, grapes or peaches on a 
tree in your yard this year? Please don’t let them go to waste. If 
you are unable to put them to good use, I suspect there are oth-
ers in the neighborhood who would like to “put them up” for the 
winter. And it saves you from having to clean up a big mess in 
your yard when they drop. Put a post on Nextdoor, or send me 
a note and I’ll put a post on Nextdoor for you, so we can try to 
connect the haves with the have nots. dalelrottschafer@hotmail.
com or 303-761-4539

Are You Registered To 
Receive Emergency Notifications?
Arapahoe County Emergency Communication Services Authority
	 The emergency notification system enables an agency within 
Arapahoe County to provide essential information quickly in a 
variety of situations, such as fires, floods, evacuation of build-
ings or neighborhoods, and other emergencies. Messages can be 
sent to all standard voice and text communication devices that 
you have registered in the system. The system will continue try-
ing to contact you on these devices until it receives a confirma-
tion from you that the message has been received. The system 
will not be used for weather alerts as there are varieties of other 
media outlets that can provide this service in a timelier manner. 
Residents and businesses with landline phones are already listed 
in Arapahoe County’s 9-1-1 database and are already included in 
the notification system. If you would like to register additional 
voice and text devisces, please go to www.arapahoeE911.com 
and find the Citizen Alert button on the main page to opt in.
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Southglenn Country Club, continued from front page 

continued on page 5

the Treasurer indicated had happened the previous year.
	 The by-laws for Southglenn Country Club define two types 
of members. Voting members are those who own property within 
Southglenn sub-division. Dues paying members are those who 
pay for facility use, and are also entitled to a vote in Club matters. 
If someone owns property AND pays dues, they are entitled to 
two votes in Club matters. The by-laws require a regular meeting 
of all members annually on the second Tuesday in November - 
unless it is a holiday, in which case it should be held the next day. 
This year, the second Tuesday in November is Veteran’s Day, so 
the meeting should be held on Wednesday, November 12. Please 
mark your calendars for this meeting and plan to attend. Watch 
for more information in next month’s newsletter. Any interim 
updates will be posted on Nextdoor. Notice of the annual meeting 
and ballots for election to Board of Directors should make their 
way to homes the end of October/first weekend of November.

Newsletter Delivery
Dale Rottschafer
	 With the start of the school year, and changing life cir-
cumstances, we’ve had quite an outflux of delivery people. 
Thankfully, we’ve had some new people volunteer to fill many 
slots. We can always use more, however. The longer the routes, 
the harder it is to find people committed to taking them on - or 
keeping them, or filling in when someone is on vacation. If you 
could volunteer 30-60 minutes of your time to deliver 30-60 
newsletters each month, or if we could count on you to be a 
backup when needed, your neighbors and the Southglenn Civic 
Association would be grateful. You can deliver in the evenings or 
on the weekend – whenever your schedule allows. 

The outstanding balance on it is $225,000. 
	 The actions taken so far included a marketing campaign 
(signs/banners, door hangers, community articles), voluntary 
assessments, and sponsorships. They plan to develop a scenario 
to continue operations, a fall campaign, and how to transition into 
2015. They want to avoid sale of the club and a shutdown. But 
they were very clear that they will not operate without cash. They 
have evaluated several paths forward. Several of the scenarios 
mentioned are: 
	 •	 “Do nothing” which was not considered a viable option.
	 •	 “Run facility with a management company” is also an 

unlikely option based on the Club’s current financial dif-
ficulties and recent failure of these kinds of companies.

	 •	 “Change the by-laws” to allow the Board to use Club 
assets as collateral for a loan. They felt this would be 
costly and would have a low probability of success, not 
just to get the by-laws changed, but also to find a lender.

	 •	 They talked with South Suburban about taking over the 
property, but South Suburban is not interested in another 
pool or golf course; South Suburban might be interested in 
repurposing the property.

	 •	 “Sell the property for development” is the last resort. They 
did mention it is unclear who owns the property and there-
fore who would receive the proceeds from a sale. Several 
dues paying members in attendance felt any proceeds 
would go to dues paying members. Several Southglenn 
property owners felt just the opposite.

	 •	 “Get through the season” they decided was the best option 
and would require a cash infusion to succeed. At that time 
they were looking to raise $50,000 to get through the end 
of September, and $150,000 to carry them through the 
2015 renewal in March.

	 The Key Steps to get through the season are: voluntary 
donations, Foundation (lifetime) memberships, and Fall mem-
bership drive for 2015. At the time of the meeting, they had 
raised $20,000 in voluntary donations toward their $50,000 
goal. The Foundation membership was not yet finalized, but 
they hoped to sell 200 of them for $7,500 to raise $150,000. 
They wanted these funds in addition to any funds raised in a Fall 
Membership Campaign for 2015 so that they would not be spend-
ing dues raised for 2015 membership on 2014 expenses, which 

$300 off
Exterior or Interior Painting

Special Thank You 
for Veterans: 

Additional

10% offAmerican family owned. 
15 years in business. 

10% discount for cash. 
Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance

Credit cards accepted

Multiple Home 
Discount
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The Fifth Season
LaNai Mackey
	 Chinese medicine divides the year into five, not four, seasons. We are 
currently entering into the fifth season according to Chinese medicine. 
The fifth season corresponds to late summer, beginning in mid-August 
through September. According to Chinese medicine specific organs have 
strong affiliations with each season, and can have a greater influence on 
the health and well-being of our bodies during that season.
	 Late summer is closely associated with the organs of the spleen and 
stomach. If the body is in balance at this time of year, there is a prevail-
ing feeling that everything is as it should be. If these organ networks are 
out of balance, one might be worrying a lot, or feel anxious or fatigued. 
If the spleen organ network is taxed a person might feel body aches and 
pain or a general sense of heaviness.
	 Eating local, seasonal fruits and vegetables is a good way to encour-
age our bodies to be in harmony with the shifting season. Avoiding sugar 
and greasy food is especially beneficial to the spleen during late summer. 
Also, movement is very important for the health of the spleen network 
in Chinese medicine. Walking, running, cycling, tai chi, or yoga are all 
wonderful ways to nourish and encourage a healthy flow of energy (qi) 
through our bodies. However, it is important to be careful not to sweat 
too much and to drink plenty of water to make sure the body stays 
hydrated. 
	 The spleen and stomach belong to the Earth element in Chinese medi-
cine. This element is the one that corresponds to our desire to nurture 
and care for others. While caring for others brings us joy and a sense of 
fulfillment, it is important to remember to care for ourselves as well. Be 
well and enjoy late summer!

— LaNai Mackey is a licensed acupuncturist and currently
 practices at Stepping Stone Chiropractic in Centennial, CO

FREE Family Event, Touch a Truck
Sat., Sep. 20, 10 am – 1 pm, South Suburban 
Ice Arena, 6580 S. Vine St., Centennial
	 Bring your family to the South Suburban Ice Arena 
parking lot and get an up close and personal experience 
with a variety of trucks, tractors and more! The high-
light of the event will be playing in the “snow” courtesy 
of our very own Zambonis! It’s sure to be a fun and 
unique experience for all ages. Call 303-798-7881 for 
more information.
 

FREE-NFL Punt, 
Pass & Kick Competition
Sat., Sep. 21, 9 am David A. Lorenz 
Regional Park, 8422 S. Colorado Blvd.
	 Boys and girls age 6-15 (age as of 12/31/14) dem-
onstrate their football skills. Register the day of the 
event beginning at 9 am and compete between 9:30 
and 11 am; final results will be posted at www.sspr.org 
by 5 pm Monday, Sep 22. Each child must complete a 
registration form with parent or guardian signature and 
provide copy of their birth certificate. NO CLEATS OR 
SPIKES ALLOWED. Winners have the opportunity to 
advance to regional and national competition and will 
receive a certificate of participation from the NFL. For 
more information, contact michellek@ssprd.org.

Karen Kaufman
Coldwell Banker Real Estate

HOW MAY I HELP YOU WITH
YOUR REAL ESTATE NEEDS?

SOUTHGLENN REAL 
ESTATE SPECIALIST

Selling Southglenn Since 1972. 
I appreciate your business and referrals. 

Personal Service Guaranteed.

Call your real estate specialist 
for real estate advice. 

Mobile: 303-905-8050
Office: 720-283-5883

karen.kaufman@coloradohomes.com
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Teen Services
	 To add your teen’s name, please call Dale Rottschafer at 303-761-4539 
and leave the following information: your name, age, phone number and 
the categories you would like included. Categories: (B) Baby-sitting * 
Red Cross Cert. for CPR (L) Lawn care (S) Snow removal (P) Pet & 
House sitting. You must be a dues paying member of the Southglenn 
Civic Association to have your name listed. No recommendation or endorse-
ment of any of the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners asso-
ciation board or Colorado Lasertype.

Celeste B. 15	 B*	

Kyle B.	 15	 B*/P/L/S	

Ellie B.	 13	 B*/P	

Texel B. 13	 L/S	

Ella C.	 12	 B/P	

Larry C.	 12	 L	

Rose C.	 14	 B*/P	

Chanda E	 15	 B	

Maddie E.		 B*/P	

Nash H.	 14	 L	

Aaron N.	 15	 B/L/S	

Molly R.	 12	 P	

Connor S.	 15	 P/L/S	

Gabriella S.	 17	 B/P	

Nicholas S.	 15	 P/L/S	

Jack T.	 13	 P/S	
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AHS Moving Forward Fund
	 The LPS Foundation is honored to partner with Littleton 
Public Schools and Arapahoe High School to help raise needed 
funds to build a new library space where students and staff can 
gather to connect, learn, laugh, comfort, and unite -- a place they 
can call home for years to come; a library that will help heal and 
rebuild lives. 
	 The new Arapahoe High School Library has been modeled 
after and includes many of the components of some of the best 
University libraries in the country. Its rich earth tones including 
stone pillars and solid cherry wood veneers compliment the func-
tionality of its space. The library includes a food and drink area, 
genius bar, quiet study area, comfortable seating area, group 
study area and 5 small group study rooms each equipped with 
two whiteboards and a flat screen television. All of the functional 
areas of the new library are focused around the books located in 
the center of the space; the heart of the library. The space truly 
represents the Arapahoe Warrior spirit.
	 Although we’ve made great strides in construction of the 
library and we are nearing its completion, we still have a long 
road to pave in raising needed funds to cover the expenses of this 
important project. We are forever grateful for all the companies 
who have provided in-kind and cash donations as well as reduced 
fees however, over $800,000 is still needed! Please consider 
making a donation today, any amount is greatly appreciated! To 
donate, Please make your check payable to LPS Foundation and 
send to:

• LPS Foundation, 5776 S. Crocker Street, Littleton, CO,
80120

• Please specify Arapahoe High School Moving Forward
Fund (AHSMFF) on your check

• You will receive a donation receipt and an acknowledge-
ment letter from the LPS Foundation
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Southglenn Garden Club Schedule
Thursday, September 11 – 6:30 p.m. Harvest Swap
	 Corner of Washington St. & Davies

Nature Workshop for Grandparents:
Activities for the Children in Your Life
Fri., Sep. 12, 9 am – noon, South Platte Park, 
3000 W. Carson Drive, Littleton
	 Build a thriving relationship with your grandchildren using 
fun, easy educational activities, songs and more from Project 
Learning Tree. Materials package and activity guide to take 
home is included in the fee. For more information, contact vic-
torias@sspr.org.

Coyote Trails
Mon., Sep. 22, 6-7:30 pm, South Platte Park, 
3000 W. Carson Drive, Littleton
	 Coyotes are the ultimate survivors. Explore the Park with a 
naturalist seeking coyote dens and pups; learn about their role 
in the environment and how to live with them in your neighbor-
hood. For more information, contact victorias@ssprd.org.

September Punch Card Sale
Valid Sep. 1-30 at 3 recreation centers: Goodson, 
6315 S. University, Douglas H. Buck, 2004 W Powers 
Ave., and Lone Tree, 10249 Ridgegate Circle
	 During September, purchase a 30-punch admission card 
and receive 5 FREE punches. Purchase a 15-punch card, and 
receive 2 FREE punches. Bring guests or family and use your 
punches! Punch cards never expire. Also, receive 10% off 
personal training packages, facials and massages. Call 303-
347-5999 for more information.

Introduction to Self Defense
Sat., Sep. 13, 1-4 pm, Goodson Recreation Center, 
6315 S. University Blvd., Centennial
	 This introductory workshop will teach you how to be 
more aware, avoid dangerous situations and be able to defend 
yourself in the event of an assault or attack. This is a hands on 
class where you can practice the techniques you learn under 
the direction of an experienced martial arts instructor. Ideal 
for age 9 to seniors, and for all abilities. For more informa-
tion, contact KelseyW@sspr.org.
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LOST ART TUCK POINTING. Brick & mor-
tar restoration. Flagstone, stone walls, pai-
tios, drives. BBB. Insured. (c)720-427-4060 
or (h)303-794-2944.

Nutritional Cooking Lessons - Adults 
&  Children. Using organic & whole 
foods students learn about good nutrition & 
have  fun with creative cooking. Taught by 
certified Holistic Nutritional Practitioner Jo  
Anne Larzik. Register now for Fall classes  
7/242-9323  www.nowwerecookinkids.com

Fall air duct cleaning & chimney clean-
ing.  Chimney repairs 10% off 7/299-7782.

Jason’s Carpet Cleaning. Great Rates. 
Air-ducts, Upholstery. 720-532-7599 

Oil Painting Classes 303-588-0581. www.kay-
witherspoon.com, kay@kaywitherspoon.com

TILE SETTER. No job too small. Over 30 yrs 
exper. Accept Visa/MC. John 720-271-8045

CAFE DOLCE, YOUR BAKERY. We fea-
ture European baked goods and the Italian 
coffee ILLY. We are in the Cherry Knolls 
Shopping Center. Free WiFi, great parking! 
www.cafedolcecolorado.com See you soon! 

CAPTAIN HONEY-DO! Handyman service.  
All my guys are firemen!  Flat hourly rates for 
most jobs. Fully automated or by phone. www.
CaptainHoneydo.com  or  Call 303-981-0615

WINDOW CLEANING 303-292-0115

Haul it 4 less. Junk/Debris Removal 4 less. 
We take all furniture, junk & yard debris & 
Hot Tubs. Cheap appliance removal. Not 
much more than a roll off-we do labor.  
Peter 303-249-1980. www.haulit4less.com.

Lone Wolf Sprinklers. 30+ yrs exp. Repairs 
and installs. Start ups & winterizing. Free est. 
Office: 720-362-2563, Cell: 720-934-6701.

Mile High Lawn & Garden. Complete lawn 
care & landscaping. Free est. 3/908-4846.

Wallpaper, Painting & Color Consulting. 
I love to do it! 13 yrs exp. Refs. HEATHER 
303-884-6965

PIANO LESSONS: Suzuki & Traditional 
Methods, Ages 3-Adults, Beginners-Adv., 
High Professional Standards & Fun, B.M., 
M.M., MTNA, CSMTA, SSMTA, CSA, SAA. 
303-798-7351.

ELECTRICIAN - Panel upgrades, trouble- 
shooting, remodels, outside lighting, any-
thing electrical for home or small commer-
cial project. Reliable, competitive pricing.
Member BBB, Lic/Ins., Noble Place Electric, 
303-803-8211, www.noble-electric.com

HOUSECLEANING: Avail. morning or after-
noon. Use my products or yours. 30 yrs 
exp. Call Kathy Boehm 720-338-8066. 

Small Paint Jobs Only 303-738-9203

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.  
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

Drywall - Basement finishes - Remodeling. 
Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363

Highlands Pride Painting- 303-738-9203

Partylite Candles & Accessories. Contact 
Jan at 303-979-3880 or www.partylite.biz/
janderby 

Tree trimming & removal- Columbine Tree 
Svc. 303-979-5330. 41 yrs exp.

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET. 
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking 
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set. 
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

A+ Home Improvement Services. Snow 
removal. Pro-painting (ext. & int.), gutter  & 
trim replacement & stucco. No job too small 
- we do it all! Basement & bath remodels, 
drywall repairs/texturing, decks, fencing,  
carpentry, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles, 
carpeting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member. 
Call A+ for fast, professional service every 
time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit 
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded. 
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

Tips for Dealing with Inclement, Winter Weather, continued from page 8

CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to advertise your small or large business! 
Ads are inexpensive and reach many homes! Call or email us today!

Classified ads are $3.00/line for 2014 (about 40 characters/line). Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com 
to place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.ColoradoLasertype.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the  
15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 5th.

Arapahoe Libraries
	 The library closed its current location on Saturday, June 21 
and will reopen later this summer in its new facility at 3425 W. 
Oxford Ave. The Library on Wheels will offer limited library ser-
vice in the parking lot of the new library (3425 W. Oxford Ave.). 
[Show of hands – who knew Arapahoe Libraries had a branch in 
Sheridan?]

Dues Paying Members
Dale Rottschafer, Treasurer
	 I know you all are anxious to see your names in print since 
paying your dues at Dumpster Day, Fun Fest, or another time. I 
didn’t have the list compiled in time for publication this month, 
so look for your name in print next month.

“What families have in common the world around 
is that they are the place where people learn 

who they are and how to be that way.”
—Jean Illsley Clarke

Citizens Committee 
Recommendations For SSPR
	 A Citizens Committee composed of more than 70 members 
of the public volunteered to analyze current recreational pro-
grams, research demographics, trends and needs, and to come 
to consensus about goals and direction for the South Suburban 
Park and Recreation District in the near future. After six months 
of work, the Citizens Committee presented its findings and 
recommendations in the 2014 Gold Medal Report. Overall, the 
Citizens Committee concluded that the District is well man-
aged. The Committee’s recommendations trend toward making 
enhancements and improvements to existing recreation facilities, 
parks, playgrounds and trails. The report also calls for action to 
secure more funding to ensure that South Suburban can take care 
of and maintain what it provides for the community. The South 
Suburban Board has reviewed the 2014 Gold Medal Report and 
is considering a mail ballot election this November for a two-mill 
property tax increase. This type of funding mechanism would 
cost a homeowner approximately $4 dollars a month for a home 
valued at $300,000. To follow the Board’s decision, visit www.
sspr.org.
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